Case 1981-3 Mr. and Mrs. Jean Matécat

Case 1981-4
Robert H. and Martena Robbins

<u>Present:</u> Tom Mitchell, Gail Proctor, Steve Collins, Gary Crooker, Greg Bohosiewicz, Chairman, Helen Ring, Secretary; Richard Greeley, Building Inspector.

Case 1981-3 convened at 7:39.

Present in addition to Board and Building Inspector: Mrs. Jean Matécat, Edna Sheldon, James Miller.

Mr. and Mrs. Jean Matécat had requested permission for the temporary use of a travel trailer as a dwelling during the construction of a house on their lot (#63, Isaac Frye Highway) and requested that the variance be granted until December 31, 1981.

Mrs. Matécat said that they have changed their plans. They cannot afford to build at this time; will try to put in driveway and septic system and work at things gradually, but will not put the trailer on the lot at this time, probably not at all.

The application was withdrawn.

## Case 1981-4 convened at 8:00

Present in addition to Board members: Robert and Martena Robbins, Richard Perry and Richard Greeley, Building Inspector.

Robert and Martena Robbins had applied to maintain two trailers for residential purposes on their lot on Forest Road in the industrial zone. The zoning ordinance permits only one trailer per lot of record.

Asked why he wishes to continue maintaining the two trailers as residences, Mr. Robbins stated that he has two children and wishes to leave something for them. The possibility of subdividing the lot was brought up. Mr. Robbins said that would require a survey of all the land.

After some discussion, Mr. Robbins said he would remove the second trailer within 30 days. Therefore the application was considered withdrawn.

Helen L. Ring, Secretary

Helen L. Ring